ĐỀ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 TRƯỜNG THPT CHUYÊN KHTN NĂM 2013 MÔN: TIẾNG ANH

(Thời gian làm bài 90 phút, không kể thời gian phát đề)

Câu 1 - 3. Chọn từ có phần <u>gạch chân</u> có cách phát âm khác các t	ù còn lại.
Khoanh tròn đáp án A, B, C hoặc D.	

1.	A.	c <u>u</u> t	B.	s <u>u</u> ch	C.	m <u>u</u> ch	D.	<u>u</u> se
2.	A.	f <u>i</u> ve	B.	n <u>i</u> ne	C.	w <u>i</u> th	D.	h <u>i</u> gh
3.	A.	spe <u>c</u> ial	B.	<u>c</u> entury	C.	<u>c</u> ity	D.	noti <u>c</u> e

Câu 4 - 6. Chọn từ có vị trí trọng âm khác với những từ còn lại.
Khoanh tròn đáp án A, B, C hoặc D.

4.	A.	depend	В.	region	C.	mention	D.	question
5.	A.	polite	В.	forest	C.	invite	D.	divide
6.	A.	beautiful	B.	important	C.	excellent	D.	carefully

Câu 7 – 30. Chọn phương án đúng để hoàn thành mỗi câu sau. Khoanh tròn đáp án A, B, C hoặc D.

7. Let's go dancing,	?		
A. shall we	B. will we	C. do we	D. should we
8. Why spen			
	B. don't we		D. should we not
9. Do you mind	me a newspaper	on the way home?	
A. buy	B. to buy	C. buying	D. buys
10. He left the room w	ithout any	thing.	
A. talking	B. saying	C. speaking	D. telling
11. Their friendship ha	s lasted for	_long time.	
A. a	B. an	C. the	D. Ø
12. They often	in the summer.		
A. go fish	B. go fishing	C. to go fishing	D. go to fish
13. She is very kind,	all of us love	e her.	
	B. because		
14. The computer is one	e of the most importa	int of the	20 th century.
	B. inventions		
15. I retired when I was	sixty, and now I'm l	iving on my	·
	B. salary		D. fares
16. He used to	to school by his m	other.	
A. take B. to	ook C. tal	ken D. be	taken
17. For years, many po			
A. mentions	B. mention	C. are mentionin	g D. have mentioned
18. Malaysia	_ into two regions, kr	nown as West Malay	vsia and East Malaysia.
A. divides	B. divided	C. is dividing	D. is divided
19. The sun rises	the East.		
A. in	B. at	C. on	D. by
20. The school bus use	d to collect us	7 a.m. everyday d	luring the school year.
A. at	B. on	C. for	D. during
21. "My grades are terr	rible." "If you wan	t to get good grades	, you study harder."
A. must	B. may	C. might	D. would
22. Nam easily passed	the final exam	he had studied	hard for the last three months.
A. because		C. then	
			-

23. The Internet has	developed a	and become a part of o	our daily life.	
A. increase	B. increased	C. increasingly	D. increasing	
24. "Congratulations!"	"Thanks. I	'm to win th	ne first prize."	
A. amazing	B. amazed	C. amazes	D. amazingly	
25. In Western countries	, electricity, gas, a	nd water are not luxur	ies but	
A. necessary	B. necessarily	C. necessity	D. necessities	
26. If we keep our envire	onment clean, we	a happier an	nd healthier life.	
A. were lived	B. would live	C. will live	D. lived	
27. Auld Lang Syne is a	song which is sun	g New Year	's Eve.	
A. at	B. on	C. in	D. by	
28. Mary took a lot of	to show h	her trip to her friends.		
A. photos	B. sights	C. cards	D. sites	
29. I'm looking forward	to from	you, John.		
A. hearing	B. hear	C. be heard	D. heard	
30. Miss Lan does not sp	eak English, so sh	e cannot speak to Mr.	Lee. She wishes she _	English.
A. can speak B. is a	ble to speak C.	could speak D	. was able to speak	

Câu 31 – 35. Đọc bài dưới đây và trả lời các câu từ 31 đến 35. Khoanh tròn (True) cho câu trả lời đúng, (False) cho câu trả lời sai.

Thomas Alva Edison was born in Milan, Ohio, in 1847, and grew up in Port Huron, Michigan. He attended school for only three months. His mother taught him reading, writing, and arithmetics.

Edison's greatest inventions included an improved telephone, the phonograph, the motion-picture camera, and electric storage batteries. He is best remembered for inventing a long-lasting light bulb.

In the 1870s, many inventors were trying to make a practical light bulb. Edison tried hundreds of schemes. Finally he found a filament (thin thread) made of carbon. An electric spark made the filament glow inside a glass tube. Edison's incandescent lamp was a great success. It burned steadily for more than 40 hours.

Edison wanted people to have electric light in their homes, so he built the first electric power plants.

People liked Edison because he was a down-to-earth man. His favorite saying was, "Genius is 1 percent inspiration and 99 percent perspiration."

31. Edison received little schooling.	True	False
32. Edison invented the telephone.	True	False
33. Edison is most famous for the light bulb.	True	False
34. Edison's lamp could burn steadily for at least 40 hours.	True	False
35. Edison built the power plants to light people's homes.	True	False

Câu 36 – 40. Đọc đoạn sau và chọn đáp án đúng. Khoanh tròn A, B, C hoặc D.

Everybody needs a little tender, loving care — even planet Earth! Earth Day reminds us that we need to preserve the Earth's beauty and natural resources. Earth Day is celebrated every year on April 22.

Earth Day started on college campuses in 1970. Gaylord Nelson, a senator from Wisconsin, had inspired the efforts of college students. A lot of people felt the environment was in real trouble in 1970. Human beings were the cause of much of the trouble.

Accidental spills from oil tankers had poured millions of gallons of oil into the Gulf of Mexico. The oil polluted the water and harmed sea life.

Poisonous mercury was found in fish and wildlife in many states in the United States. For example, Ohio banned fishing in polluted Lake Erie because eating the fish was dangerous to human health. No sea life existed off the polluted shores of New York and New Jersey.

Heavy gray smog hung over America's cities. The destruction of rainforests and other habitats endangered thousands of animal and plant species around the globe.

People need to wake up and learn what they are doing to their planet!

- 36. Earth Day is held in order to _____
 - A. love the planet Earth's beauty
- B. save the Earth's valuable resources
- C. preserve the Earth's atmosphere
- 37. The first Earth Day was held
- D. remind us to preserve the Earth

	D : 10 5 0			D 1 1D
A. on college campuses	B. in 1970		C. by a senator	D. A and B
38. Who are most responsible	for the trouble to	the Earth	n?	
A. college students	B. human b	eings	C. oil tankers	D. species
39. The fish from Lake Erie v	vas dangerous to e	eat becaus	se	
A. the lake was polluted	d with oil	B. the la	ake was polluted with	n smog
C. the lake was polluted	l with mercury	D. all of	f the above	
40. No sea life was found off	the polluted shore	s of		
A. Wisconsin	B. Mexico		C. New Jersey	D. Ohio

Câu 41 – 45. Đọc bài dưới đây và trả lời vắn tắt các câu hỏi từ 41 đến 45.

Clouds are made of small drops of water or tiny pieces of ice. The water and ice in clouds come from the Earth's surface, especially from lakes, rivers, and oceans. When water on the surface evaporates, it changes into a gas called water vapor. Water vapor goes up into the air.

The higher up you go, the colder the air gets. When water vapor gets cold, it changes back into drops of water. If it gets cold enough, the water changes to ice.

The water droplets and bits of ice are so small that they float on the wind. You see the water and ice in the sky as clouds. Strong winds and gentle breezes make different kinds of clouds.

Meteorologists (scientists who study weather) group clouds into four families. Three families are called high clouds, middle clouds, and low clouds. These three families form at three different levels in the sky. The fourth family is made up of towering clouds that go up through the three levels. Meteorologists have grouped about 100 types of clouds into these four families.

41.	What are clouds made of?	41
42.	Where does water vapor go?	42
43.	When cold enough, what does water vapor become?	43
44.	What makes different kinds of clouds?	44
45.	How many types of clouds are there?	45

Câu 46 – 50. Hoàn thành đoạn văn sau bằng các từ cho sẵn điền vào các chỗ trống.

being be nationality who which towards complete as The people of the United Kingdom are British and have British (46.). As a group they are usually referred to (47.____) the British, rather than as Britons, though this name is used in the media. Ancient Britons were the people who lived in Britain before the Romans came. Only people (48.) come from England can be called English. People from Ireland are Irish, people from Wales Welsh, and people from Scotland Scots or Scottish, and they do not like (49.) called English. Many people from Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland have stronger feelings of loyalty (50.) their own country than they do to the United Kingdom. British people who have come originally from Asia, Africa or the West Indies may also feel two sets of lovalties.

Câu 51 – 60. Hoàn thành các câu sau sử dụng dạng đúng của các từ cho sẵn.

51. I would like some	moreabout your school.	inform
52. He always drives	·	care
53. Miss Moon is the	most girl in my school.	beauty
54. Jean is the materia	l which was	
55. This road is much	than I thought.	length
56	are able to ask questions by using the remote control.	view
57. If you want to	your English, we can help you.	improvement
58. You should have a	mechanic check your car	regular
59. "You look nervous	s" "Thunder makes me"	terrify
60. What is the	of this river?	deep

Câu 61 – 65. Hoàn thành mỗi câu sau sao cho nghĩa của nó tương đương với nghĩa của câu cho trước.

61. To get good marks is difficult.
It's
62. It was too cold and we couldn't go out.
It was so
63. In spite of his old age, Mr. Smith runs three miles before breakfast.
Although
64. In snowy weather, we don't have to go to school.
If it
65. Playing sports gives me much pleasure.
I enjoy
<i>Câu 66 – 70. Sử dụng những từ cho sẵn dưới đây để viết thành câu hoàn chỉnh.</i> 66. He/ go/ school/ foot/ his friends/ every morning.
67. I/ feel/ very happy/ trip to Singapore/ last summer.
69 Vistramese rearls/hs/ rroud/their/ selectful/ sulture
68. Vietnamese people/ be/ proud/ their/ colorful/ culture.
69. Ao dai/ be/ tradition/ dress/ Vietnamese women.
70. Jeans/ be/ popular/ teenagers.
Câu 71 – 75. Hoàn thành đoạn văn sau bằng các cụm từ thích hợp. 25 Le Duan St., District 1
Ho Chi Minh City, Vietnam.
April 17 th , 2013
Dear (71), I saw your school's advertisement in today's edition of the Vietnam News.
I am interested in learning Vietnamese and I (72) some information about your
school. I speak a little Vietnamese, but I want to learn to how read and write the language.
(73) please send details of courses and fees? I can complete a spoken Vietnamese
test if necessary.
<i>I</i> look (74) hearing from you. (75)
J. Robinson
John Robinson

-----THE END------

Chú ý: Thí sinh không được sử dụng bất kỳ loại tài liệu nào, kể cả từ điển.
